

TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION MEMPHIS ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE

8383 WOLF LAKE DRIVE BARTLETT, TN 38133-4119 PHONE (901) 371-3000 STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332 FAX (901) 371-3170

March 17, 2011

Mr. John De Back Department of the Army Base Realignment and Closure Division 600 Army Pentagon Washington, DC 20310-0600

Re: 2010 Annual Long-Term Monitoring Report

Main Installation - Defense Depot, Memphis Tennessee (DDMT)

Dear Mr. De Back,

TDEC-DoR has reviewed the contents of the Annual Long-Term Monitoring Report for the Main Installation - DDMT, as compiled by T. Holmes (HDRinc), and approves the recommendations as outlined. These include the abandonment of piezometer PZ-06 and substitution with MW-53, a change from biennial to semi-annual sampling of MW-143 with possible well reclassification, and the quarterly sampling and classification evaluation of the new sentinel well. If there are questions or comments, please contact me at (901) 371-3041 or at Jamie.woods@tn.gov.

Sincerely,

Jamie A Woods, P.G.

Project Manager

Division of Remediation

Memphis Environmental Field Office

cc: Thomas C. Holmes (HDRinc)

Turpin Ballard (EPA-PM) TDoR NCO: file 79-736 TDoR MEFO: file 79-736